
General Committee Meeting Thursday August 8th 1929 

 

Present: F Moss in the Chair.  

Messrs G Robson, J Lochead, H Ridyard, R Wood, R Bennett, H L Boardman, W H Andrew, E S 

Jones and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of the last meeting were read and passed. 

 

Mr Stanley Hadfield duly nominated and seconded as accepted as a Temporary Member up 

to and including March 25th 1930. 

 

The Sub Committee of Messrs F Moss, W H Andrew and J Gibson reported that they had 

received confirmation as to the suitability of Edward Brooks of Moortown for the post of 

Head Groundsman and had engaged him at a salary of £4/-/- per week subject to one 

months’ notice either side. The action of the sub-committee was approved.  

 

The question of the reduction of the Ground Staff was discussed and left over until the next 

meeting. 

 

The Secretary reported that the Nomination Forms for the Committee etc. election had to 

be posted out not later than August 31st and that there would be four vacancies, on the 

Committee. Three for three years and one for one year. 

 

The question of the election of Captain was discussed and on the motion of Mr W H Andrew 

seconded by Mr R Bennett it was unanimously agreed that Mr F Moss be asked to allow 

himself to be nominated for the Captaincy. Mr Moss stated that he was not seeking re-

election, he thanked the Committee for the asking him, but he had private reasons for not 

wishing to stand again. It was agreed to let the matter stand over pending the return of Mr 

Moss from holiday. 

 

The question of arrangements etc. for the Annual Dance was entered into and it was 

decided that Messrs Ridyard and Raines be appointed joint Secretaries. The following were 

appointed as a Dance Committee: - F Moss, W H Andrew, E S Jones and J C Payne to act 

along with five ladies to be appointed by the Ladies Committee. 

 

The following accounts were passed for payment: - J Andrew & Co 14/6, J W Hall Ltd. 12/-, S 

Travis 2/2/-, Limehurst Rates 50/13/4. Total £54-1-10. Mr Robson agreed to make enquiries 

respecting the Assessments in regard to Limehurst. 

 

A letter from Romiley Golf Club respecting the cancelled match, also expressing the wish 

that a match can be arranged next year was read and accepted. 

 

A letter from Mr Barton re taking more land on rental was read and the matter was left with 

the Secretary to fix up, subject to 21 days’ notice either party. 

 

Mr Andrew introduced the question of decorating other rooms etc. than the club room and 

it was left with the Sub-Committee Messrs Andrew, Jones and Gibson to inspect and report. 

 



The Minutes of the Handicap Committee were read by Mr Boardman owing to absence of Mr 

Payne and passed. 

 

The Minute of the Greens Committee were read and passed. 

 

The Secretary reported that Brennan would commence his holidays on Friday. 

 

It was decided that a letter of thanks be sent to the Lady Captain for giving the prize for the 

Bogey competition also expressing regret that the prize had not been publicly presented 

owing to the absence of the Captain. 

 

Fred Moss 

Sept 12th 29. 

 

 


